## The Flensleys To IDAHO

Hensley

Missionary/Pastor Church Planter Pastoral Training

208-741-4540

stevehensley@lbcpayette.net

Sending Church
Liberty Baptist Church
P.O. Box 135
Crossville, TN 38557
Pastor Eddie Davis
865-603-7667
evdavis@live.com
www.liberty-baptist.org

## Church Planting Base

Lighthouse Baptist Church 1212 1st Ave S, Payette, ID 83661

Send Support To Liberty Baptist Church P.O. Box 135 Crossville, Tn. 38557 Nov. - Dec. 2022 Prayer Letter

Dear Pastor and Church Family,

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ Romans 10:14-15 <sup>14</sup> How then shall they call on him in whom they have not believed? and how shall they believe in him of whom they have not heard? and how shall they hear without a preacher? <sup>15</sup> And how shall they preach, except they be sent? as it is written, How beautiful are the feet of them that preach the gospel of peace, and bring glad tidings of good things!. We are very thankful for your faithfulness in prayers and monthly support.

We are so thankful for God's blessings as we have seen quite a bit of growth at the Church. We had an all-time high attendance for a regular service yesterday with 48 and 1 man rededicating his life back to Christ. We are starting to see more visitors and they are returning; we also have about 6 people ready to join very soon. Praise the Lord for His faithful goodness!!!

I apologize for the lateness of our prayer letter I have been battling Chronic Kidney Disease since Covid damaged them. I am fighting it with a drastic change in diet and my numbers have improved. I have weakness in my legs and body as a result but that will improve as I do, please pray. I will be on time with our letters from here on out and thank you for your patience with me.

Work is continuing toward a Church plant in Emmett Idaho but we need a place to hold services and nothing is available at this time. We are gearing up to do a Every Door Direct Mail card to every door in Emmett, with the hopes of finding some families there interested.

I want to thank Brother Ray Bearden and Calvary Baptist Tabernacle with Pastor Allen Johnson for faithfully sending us the door hanger material, it is very helpful in reach the folks out here. We go every Saturday during good weather months and couldn't do that without faithful people helping us. We met a lady one Saturday and she told us that God sent us there and she and her son Sam are coming now as a result.

Please pray for the people of Idaho, for souls to be saved, for the building next door and for our health.

May God Bless You Richly
Steve and Pasqua Hensley

